SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

April 19, 2022

Manager’s Report by Brian Scott

Financial Report by Karen Shay

Water Reclamation Facility

Willy ordered a new pump for the blower that failed. The new pump turned
out to be defective and was returned to the vendor for replacement.

Rocky replaced the chains on spray line at the plant.

16 loads of sludge were taken to the City of Sequim plant equaling 15,400
gallons with 2.73% solids.

Willy and Rich are working on the O&M report for the DOE due May 15,
Irrigation fields” monitoring wells were sampled and reported to the DOE.
Rich did lab performance testing and is waiting for results.

Water Production/Consumption Results

The next water meter read will be the first week of May.

The water level at the lower well is 79 ft. and upper well at 15 ft. Water
loss for the month of March = 19%

Total water production numbers are starting to move up. We are continuing
to look for leaks.

SWD staff worked on cleaning the upper and lower reservoirs. Reports are
all good.

SWD staff are doing a system flash of the waterlines.



A water staff member was let go by the District Manager on April 13t and
the SWD is working to fill the vacant position.

SWD staff is working on the barn between other projects.

The District Manager attended a Spring Conference presented by the
Washington Association of Sewer & Water Districts (WASWD).



